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TEHAMA COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL & WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
 COORDINATED AB3030 GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT PLAN 
 TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 MEETING MINUTES OF OCTOBER 20, 2008 
 
Present:  Walt Mansell; Allan Fulton; Bill Richardson, Bob Steinacher.  Absent: Steve Kimbrough; 
Charles Crain; Roger Sherrill,  Also present: Ernie Ohlin, Deputy Director of Public Works-Water 
Resources; Lester Messina Glenn County Flood control . 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman Allan Fulton at 2:04 

pm. 
 
2. MINUTES: No motion quorum not met. 
 
3. INTRODUCTIONS: Lester Messina. 
 
4. PUBLIC COMMENT:   
 Ernie Ohlin invited committee members to the Roundtable Review meeting November 

19,2008 meeting of the 10:00-12:00 at the Tehama County Administration building. 
  
 Ernie Ohlin discussed the process of setting the trigger levels. He is in the process of 

amending the contract /scope of work to update the hydrographs to include spring and fall 
2007 water levels.  

  
 Ernie Ohlin discussed the AB3030 grant .  The lowest bidder for the printing job would be 

Walker Lithograph. 
  

Allan Fulton distributed a packet on Manton Area’s “ BIG IDEA” packet.  He had been 
contacted by Mary Collier to request the information be distributed to the committee 
members.   

  
5. REVIEW  PROPOSED NEWSLETTER: Allan Fulton suggested this item be carried over to 

the next agenda.   
 
6. GLENN COUNTY GROUNDWATER CONTOUR MAPS: Lester Messina discussed the 

updated groundwater contour map.  Talks continue between GCID and TCCA regarding a 
tie between facilities as an alternative.  Getting water to the farmer is the goal of the TCCA.   

 
7. REVIEW OF “TRIGGER LEVEL” OUTREACH PAMPHLET: Ernie distributed the final version 

of the Trigger Level pamphlet.  Allan Fulton was thanked for his continued efforts with this 
document..  The next phase of this project will be to take the document to the public for their 
opinion.  Staff thanked the Committee for their commitment to the document.   

8. UPCOMING “TRIGGER LEVEL” OUTREACH ROUNDTABLE:  Ernie discussed the 
November 19, 2008 invitees and the background documents.   

 
9. AD 303 MONITORING WELL- CAPAY MEETING: Ernie explained that there is a data gap 
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in the west end of the County , with no well in the Capay area.  Staff will meet with residents 
tomorrow to discuss placing a well in this community.  In a meeting with Dan McMannis 
discussion as to the lack of monitoring wells in that area rather then the west Red Bluff area 
was discussed.  

 
 Bill Richardson questioned where the other well would be placed.  Ernie explained that the 

plan is still to place a well in the Rancho Tehama community. 
 
10. DRAFT GENERAL PLAN EIR – DICUSSION:  Allan Fulton opened discussion on whether 

the committee was commenting on and reviewing the latest copy of the draft General Plan 
EIR.  Ernie and the committee had received an email questioning the revisions of the 
General Plan EIR. 

 
 Ernie completed some research over the weekend and to everyone’s knowledge the draft 

General Plan EIR dated MAY 2008 was the latest .  Ernie pointed out that the committee’s 
comments where incorporated in sections 2.0-47 and 6.0-8 

 
11.  ADJOURN: With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:33 pm. 


